
Joining Fencers from all Continental Confederations !!! 

 

 

 
 

Press release  
New elections, new presidents, 

and new horizons in the 
development of Fencing in the Pan 
American Continent.  

 
On October 10, 2020, in Santo Domingo, Dominican 
Republic, the General Assembly of the National 
Fencing Federation of the Dominican Republic was 
successfully held, in which the new President and 
members of the Executive Committee of the 
Federation were elected for the period 2020-2024. 

 
At the invitation of the Olympic Committee of the 
Dominican Republic, and in agreement with the FIE, 
a member of the FIE Executive Committee, Mrs. 
Velichka Hristeva, was present at the assembly as an 
observer. 

Mrs. Hristeva stated the fact that the elections 
were held in strict accordance with the charter and 
regulations of the Dominican Fencing Federation. 

 The General Assembly was also attended by 
representatives of the Dominican Olympic 
Committee, a notary, and members of the election 
commission who monitored the implementation of all 
the necessary formalities and the charter of the 
Dominican Fencing Federation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
We congratulate the elected: President Luis Bernardo 
Ciprian Saro, and the new members of the executive 
committee of the federation. We wish all of them success 
in the development of fencing in the Dominican Republic. 

 
More recently, elections have taken place in two 

more national fencing federations, the US Fencing 
Federation, and the Canadian Fencing Federation. 

 
Congratulations again to the elected president Peter 
Burchard (USA) and elected president Yann Bernard 
(Canada). 
 
Welcome to the friendly family of the Pan American 
Fencing Confederation. 
 
We wish all three federations success for their athletes in 
future competitions, good work on the development of 
fencing in their countries, and in the Pan American 
continent in general. 
 
All members of the Pan American Confederation: 
Presidents, General Secretaries, Administrative Officers, 
and Athletes, wish you good health and to stay strong 
during this difficult period of the COVID-19 pandemic. We 
hope to see you all soon at future international 
competitions and other FIE and CPE events. 
 

¡Together we will win! 
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October 29, 2020 

Mrs. Velichka Hristeva with Mr. Luis Mejía Oviedo 
(president of the NOC of the Dominican Republic). 

New board of directors of the Fencing 
Federation of the Dominican Republic 


